



BARNBY IN THE WILLOWS PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes for the meeting held on Monday 9th March 2020 at 7pm in the Village Hall

Attendees – Councillors: Cllr Barlow (Chair); Helen Cowlan (Clerk); Cllr Bett; Cllr Chaplin; Cllr Jukes; Cllr Powell; Cllr Speakman

Attendees – Public: one 

1. Apologies for absence

Cllr Parker – holiday.  Apologies were accepted by the Parish Council. 
2. Declarations of interest 

None

3. Contributions from the public
HC read out comments received by email from an affected resident (DG) who was unable to attend the meeting, and confirmed that residents’ comments were logged on NSDC’s planning portal / website

4. Planning application – review and reach a decision on a planning application:

· 20/00094/FUL, Land at Cross Lane Barnby in the Willows

New build - detached 3 bed bungalow with attached garage
A full discussion was held to review comments received, and to review the resubmitted plans which had changed form a five-bedroomed house, to a three-bedroomed bungalow.  Although comments with regard to the proximity to building lines was acknowledged it was felt that the changes were sufficient to accept this.  It was felt that comments from Conservation should be supported, with comment to review possible impact to tree roots.  It was felt that the new proposals were more acceptable than those originally submitted, and that having the land in use was a positive step.  The Parish Council unanimously came to a decision of ‘no objection’ (all 6 voted) to the proposals on the understanding that a variation order / further plans would not be submitted to move back to a two-storey development.

It was also agreed that a formal comment / complaint be made about the process due to lack of receipt of original plans (only discovered due to the Clerk regularly checking NSDC’s website), short and inflexible deadlines especially when the portal was undergoing maintenance during that time (and that some comments were still inaccessible on the day of the meeting) – all of which has made the process more difficult for the Parish Council.

Action – Clerk to submit comments to NSDC as above, to create an account with NSDC Planning to track future applications, and to update Cllr Lee as agreed.

AOB – a ‘mock up’ of a new website has been created and a decision needs to be made about what should be migrated across / what wants to go on.  We will continue to own the domain (barnbyinthewillows.com) and associated mailboxes/emails.  The editing tool is currently WordPress, however, it is proving difficult to manage.  The ‘mock up’ has been developed using Wix, which is much easier.  The management of the site and associated costs would need to be handed over to the Parish Council.  Information regarding the links, processes and costs will be sent to the Chair, for the Parish Council to review and agree next steps.

5.  Date of the next Parish Council Meeting 
Thursday 12th March 2020 at 7pm
……………………………Signed

……………………………………..Date   

Parish Clerk:  Mrs Helen Cowlan Tel: 07905 787086

E-mail: parishclerk@barnbyinthewillows.com
Please note – Clerk Yvette Wellard is in the process of handing over the Clerk role to Helen Cowlan – both will have access to emails during this time – thank you.

